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PEPRA/13C Update

Today, we continued to explore all feasible options with respect securing a favorable resolution to the PEPRA/13C issue that has compromised the release of federal transportation funding to our agency and other California transit agencies. Specifically, Metro Government Relations has continued its outreach to the offices of Governor Brown, Assembly Speaker John Perez, State Senate President Pro Tem Darrell Steinberg and members of our state legislative delegation. We have also continued to engage members of the Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation who are closely monitoring this matter and are concerned about the possible loss of federal transportation funds for Los Angeles County transportation projects and programs. A number of federal offices have contacted the U.S. Department of Labor and U.S. Department of Transportation to ensure that any solution offered in Sacramento meets the legal standards needed to secure the free flow of federal transportation dollars to our agency, and more broadly, to transportation agencies throughout the State of California. The following documents, which have been previously shared with Board members, are being circulated to key stakeholders in Sacramento and Washington, DC to ensure that all policymakers and their aides understand the gravity of this matter. I will be traveling to Sacramento with Chair DuBois and Director Yarsolavsky on Monday to discuss the PEPRA/13C matter with Governor Brown’s office, Assembly Speaker John Perez, State Senate President Pro Tem Darrell Steinberg and members of our state legislative delegation. I look forward to continuing to provide frequent updates on this issue on a daily basis. Please do not hesitate to contact my office with any questions regarding our efforts with respect to PEPRA/13C.
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